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February 26, 2019 

2:05 P.M.  
State Capitol, Room 325 

 
H.B. 788, H.D.1 

RELATING TO THE STATEWIDE TRAFFIC CODE. 
 

House Committee on Judiciary 
 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports H.B. 788, H.D.1. 
 
This bill requires police officers to cite persons who operate a motor vehicle without a 
current, valid registration emblem and current, valid inspection sticker. 
 
DOT believes that passing this bill will contribute to highway safety by helping to ensure 
that vehicles that are used on the public roads are legal and have met the requirements 
of the State’s safety inspection program.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
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HB-788-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/26/2019 11:35:57 AM 
Testimony for JUD on 2/26/2019 2:05:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Charles Lotsof Individual Oppose Yes 

 
 
Comments:  

H.R.S. §286-25 already provides that the operator of a motor vehicle is prohibited from 
operating a motor vehicle without the required inspection sticker.   This proposal is 
different only in that it requires a police officer mandatorily to issue a citation every time 
he or she observes a vehicle without one.  

There can be only one reason for this change: To silence any argument that there is 
bias against the poor and the undocumented.  The person writing the citation always 
can answer such criticism by explaining he or she was deprived of any discretion to 
overlook a violation, no matter how trivial, like having an inspection that expired one day 
earlier. 

The proposed statute would not restrict a judge from dismissing such a citation, such as 
where the motorist had borrowed a vehicle for one brief occasion at night, and couldn’t 
be expected to check the inspection sticker.  

A measure like this would be expected in a place like Arizona.  In Hawaii, it is repulsive 
that such a measure somehow ever got introduced. 
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